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Abstract: The James Webb Space Telescope is performing even better than its specs. In 
particular, its unprecedented ability for diffraction-limited spectroscopy in the infrared 
is rapidly revolutionizing everything we thought we knew about how galaxies formed 
and evolved. This talk will describe some of these biggest surprises from JWST's first 
year.  Remarkably distant little objects that look like 'galaxies' evidently got started doing 
what they do remarkably soon after the Big Bang. Meanwhile, in our local cosmic 
neighborhood, present-day giant black holes are also turning out differently from what 
we expected. JWST shows that we have missed a lot of them, and that the influence of 
their jets on their host galaxies may not be what we thought. 
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